Item 8: Education for information

Discussion paper: Stuart Ferguson

1. ALIA Education and Workforce Summit, Friday 28 March 2008, State Library of Victoria. Participants: over fifty people, including library and information employers, representatives of library associations, sectors and groups, educators, researchers and ALIA members. Main driver: “ageing workforce population and the perception that there is a crisis in both education and recruitment to the profession.” Dagmar Schmidmaier also referred to the growing gap, as she saw it, between what employers need and educational institutions deliver through their LIS programs. Issues discussed: 

(1) What areas of skill shortage are there in libraries today and in libraries in 5-10 years time, and how should we address them?

(2) ALIA course recognition processes for professional and paraprofessional course – what changes do we need to make to the current processes? How will we support them?

(3) The binary qualifications structure: what can we do to integrate the two pathways to library qualifications more effectively into a single framework? What should be the qualification to become a librarian?

(4) Recruitment to the profession: what strategies should we be adopting and who responsibilities are they?

(5) Role of employers in workforce planning and development – what can employers most usefully do? How will this come about?

(6) Admission to the profession through widened eligibility, including provision of “clear and feasible pathways for future non-professional participants in the LIS workforce who seek to attain professional status”.

There was a number of dominant themes but for educators the most pressing ones were “the need for a mechanism for further dialogue between educators and employers and between members of the higher education sector” and second the “definition of the core competencies required by employers”. The first of these is happening, but not perhaps on a scale that participants to the Summit would prefer. The second was put on the agenda for future action but the timeline discussed was a long one and resourcing issues were raised (re Minutes of previous PBF Meeting, LIS educational institutions will not be putting curriculum development “on hold”).
See the interim report on the ALIA website.
2. “I-Forum”, Education for Information: “Towards Effective Integration for the Information Disciplines”; 11 February 2008, sponsored by the School of Information Systems, Technology and Management at the University of New South Wales, and convened by Mari Davis and Dagmar Schmidmaier. This was the first of the I-Forums and was intended to start a collaborative and open “conversation” on issues such as: “initiatives in teaching and delivery of courses; curriculum content and design; research requirements; industry needs; career opportunities; issues in technology and communications.” Stated purpose of the I-Forums:
(1) “Discuss strategies for improving the delivery of education in the information disciplines in a timely and efficient manner to cater for a predicted influx of students over the next decade;

(2) “Address issues associated with the loss of efficiency and coordination occasioned by the scatter across many faculties and universities of information-related disciplinary programs in Australia;”

(3) “Examine alternative administrative structures for bringing the information disciplines into closer cooperation and collaboration.”

Key objectives include working towards:

(1) “Agreement on cooperation among the information disciplines towards useful collaborative structures;

2) “Developing a set of guidelines for the reform of education in the information disciplines;

(3) “Continuation of discussion over time drawing in stakeholders from industry, government, research and academic sectors to contribute to future meetings

(4) “Creating a clearer identity for the information fields/professions as an integrated domain.

One suggestion discussed was to establish an educational entity or consortium for effective sharing and delivery of curriculum content among partner institutions. The idea is inspired by the iSchool Caucus in the USA. [iSchool: “an iSchool recognises a changing economic and social environment in which maximising information and human capital is the key to individual and organisational ability to respond, adapt and compete.  An iSchool provides a broad based program of education which empowers individuals to operate as knowledge workers across a range of organisational contexts”] At the next I-Forum it is intended to invite a couple of iSchool members from the USA.
See the report on the first meeting on the ALIA website.

3. Workforce Planning study (neXus2)

Gill Hallam reports that she has done a preliminary review of the survey submissions in this institutional study and that the total number of respondents was 101. Analysis of the data will take place over the coming months, hopefully with some useful comparative findings. A paper will be presented at Dreaming08, the ALIA Biennial Conference, in early September.  Given Gill’s various commitments in the coming months, it is unlikely that there will be any formal reporting prior to then.

4. Other issues/projects in Education for Information;
(1) Conversations between some Australian educators and overseas colleagues about a potential consortium of I-Schools in the Asia-Pacific.

(2) ERA: the Federal Labor Government’s proposed replacement for the Research Quality Framework – (a) use of metrics (replacing the time-consuming exercise that the RQF comprised), (b) same emphasis on high quality research outputs, as distinct from research quantum (but ‘impact” dropped) and (c) based around disciplines. Tier-ranking of journals an important exercise for ALIA Research Committee – worry that Australian educators and other researchers will be further encouraged to publish overseas, unless Australian journals appear in the top rankings.
(3) Research into Education for Information. In addition to the Workforce Planning survey already mentioned, it is worth noting that the Carrick Institute for Learning and Teaching in Higher Education recently announced eight associate fellowships, including one for Dr Helen Partridge of QUT to develop the guiding principles and model of best practice for library and information science education. (The Fellowship program aims to promote excellence in learning and teaching in higher education by supporting leading educators to undertake strategic, high profile fellowship activities.)
(4) Web 2.0 and the need to include aspects into teaching and to encourage students to use Web 2.0 in assessment tasks.

(5) The need for LIS educators to encourage students to become evidence-based practitioners.

